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 French Gulch-Whiskeytown School  

FGWS Parents and Community: the school is currently out of home Covid testing kits. 

SCOE has informed us that more have been ordered. In the meantime we are able to 

test on site. A swab can be brought out to your car if you wish to be tested. In a way 

it’s a FGWS version of “drive through” testing. You may also come into the office, test 

and return to your car or wait outside for results. Results are rendered in 15 minutes. 

We can also phone or text those results to you if you prefer. 

For the most part, FGWS students who have contracted the virus have exhibited very 

mild symptoms. The majority tested negative after day 5 and were able to return to 

school the next day. A couple of students, however, definitely felt the effects to a 

greater degree. We appreciate the care parents/guardians are taking in the 

quarantining and testing process. Our goal is to limit the spread to the extent 

possible. 

PARENT SURVEYS  

Unfortunately, no parent surveys have been returned yet. Please take a few minutes 

and fill one out. Your input is important to us. Student in grades 4 and up have been 

filling our surveys the past week. Comments and suggestions from both parents and 

students will help us to improve the program at FGWS.  

100s + DAY revisited ! 

Mrs Swayne had a few key players who were out on February 1, the 

100th day of school. Several parental requests came in to reschedule 

so that all the children could participate in this fun occasion and 

explore the wonderful mathematical patterns  from 1 to 100. Rather 

than give a date, Mrs Swayne will wait for a day, hopefully sometime next week, 

when all of her students are in attendance. In the meantime, this allows more 100s 

collection to come in. Thank you Niki who brought in a poster board of a cupcake 

with 100 “sprinkles” glued on it. Beau brought in a dump truck hauling 100 chocolate 

chips. Niki’s older brother Kayden arrived with a Lego creation using 100 Lego bricks.  

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART  

Get those pledges in! All donations go to pediatric cardiac research. Forms 

went home Monday. Contact the office if yours was misplaced. Our “Royal 

Jumper” last year was Shawn VanHorn with a total of 1600 jumps in ½ hour! 

Jumping starts on Monday afternoon, February 14. Jump counters needed. 

 

BOARD MEETING 

There is a Board of Trustees meeting on February 15. Prior to the Board Mtg there is a 

Town Hall meeting in which parent/student surveys will be presented as well as a 

  
Upcoming Events 

 
February 7 

Minimum Day 1:35 Dismissal  
 

February 14 
Jump Rope for Heart 

Valentines Day 
 

February 15 
Town Hall- results of parent/student 

surveys midyear review of LCAP  
Community input  

LCAP Advisory  4:00 pm 
Board of Trustees Meeting 5:00 pm 
 

LUNCH MENU 

 
Menu for February 7-11 

Monday: Cheeseburger, fries, 

broccoli slaw, and fresh fruit                                                      

Tuesday: Egg Salad Sandwich 

w/romaine, Lays potato chips and 

apple slices 

Wednesday: Orange Chicken, rice, 

peas and grapes 

Thursday: Green Salad w/Crispy 

Chicken, roll and banana 

Friday: Scrambled Eggs, bagel w/ 

cream cheese, cherry tomatoes and 

cantaloupe  

Milk served at every meal 

 

 

 



midyear report on implementation of our LCAP. Both meetings are open to the public. We still are seeking a 5th 

person to serve on our Board.  

 

Class Valentine lists  for an early start 

Mrs. Swayne’s Class                                                                                     Ms Hill’s Class 

Aydrian Reese 

Ryker Kayden 

Beau Jason 

Mateo Mattie 

Lilly Nathan 

Neveah Shawn 

Aiden Mariah 

Niki Noble 

Jake Jaxon 

Jameson Micah 

Maynard  

 

 

Hilaria 

Dorothy 

Jeanette 

Katelynn 

Zach 

 
 

 


